
 

 

 

 

 

 

Annual Award to a Heritage and/or Environmental Consultant of Integrity 

 

2021 Co-Recipient: Ms Bridget O’Donoghue 

Ms Bridget O’Donoghue is an independent heritage consultant and heritage assessment 

practitioner with more than 20 years of experience. She conducted the initial Heritage 

Impact Assessment (HIA) for the proposed development on the River Club site. Because she 

did not agree with the proposed concept design and was asked to work on the HIA with a 

new consultant, she resigned from the project. In 2021, she provided her expertise to the 

Observatory Civic Association and the Goringhaicona Khoi Khoin Indigenous Traditional 

Council in our court challenge over the approvals given to the River Club. She has not 

hesitated to support our case and speak the truth in this matter.  

The Observatory Civic Association wishes to acknowledge Ms Bridget O’Donoghue’s 

willingness to put professional evidence ahead of financial and other vested interests and to 

recognise her as a Consultant of Integrity.  

 

 

 

Signed:   

 Leslie London 

 Observatory Civic Association 

 7th December 2021 


